
The location of this meeting is handicap accessible and reasonable accommodations will be 
provided to persons requiring assistance. If you have a special accommodation need, please 
contact the Newton ADA Coordinator Trisha Guditz at 617-796-1156 or tguditz@newtonma.gov 
or via TDD/TTY at (617) 796-1089 at least two days in advance of the meeting. 
 
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE AGENDA 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2011 
7:45 pm  
Room 202  
 
ITEMS SCHEDULED FOR DISCUSSION: 
 
#254-11 NANCY BRAUDIS, 57 Theodore Road, filing on August 15, 2011 an appeal 

from the decision of the Traffic Council on July 28, 2011 to deny TC30-10 as 
follows: Requesting a pedestrian warning beacon with a crosswalk at Theodore 
Road and Parker Street.  (Ward 8)   

 
Chairman’s Note: The Committee will meet jointly with the Public Facilities Committee to 
discuss the following two items: 
REFERRED TO PUB. FACILITIES AND PUBLIC SAFETY & TRAN. COMMITTEES 
#255-11 ALD. BAKER, GENTILE, SCHNIPPER, CICCONE, FULLER, SHAPIRO 

requesting discussion of preparation for, response during, and follow up after, 
Tropical Storm Irene by the City of Newton, including co-ordination by the 
Mayor’s office and the various City Departments involved.  [08/29/11 @ 2:09 
PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUB. FACILITIES AND PUBLIC SAFETY & TRAN. COMMITTEES 
#256-11 ALD. SHAPIRO, CICCONE, BAKER requesting a discussion how the City uses 

information systems as well as people to collect and process information from 
residents impacted by a storm or other emergency event, and ways to establish or 
improve the manner in which triage is performed and prioritized to increase 
public safety with the appropriate response.  [08/29/11 @ 9:25 PM] 

 
It is the Chairman’s intention to entertain a motion to vote No Action Necessary on the  
following two items: 
 
#147-09 ALD. VANCE, HESS-MAHAN AND DANBERG requesting discussion with 

members of the Administration of such possible adoption by Newton’s city 
government of a program such as Zipcar’s Fast Fleet vehicle-sharing and 
management system as a means of reducing the costs of vehicle usage by city 
employees and the impact of such usage on the environment.  [05/11/09 @ 9:58 
AM] 
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#65-10 ALD. YATES, SHAPIRO, JOHNSON, SWISTON AND HARNEY asking the 
MBTA to provide safer access to bus route 52 for residents of Nahanton Woods, 
and employees and students of Mount Ida College.  [2/17/10 @ 10:29 PM] 

 HELD 5-0 on 02/23/11 
 
ITEMS NOT SCHEDULED FOR DISCUSSION: 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANS. AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#262-11  HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting amendments to Chapter 17 of the City of   
                         Newton Ordinances, 2007 to increase fees for permits issued by the Fire  
                         Department.  [08/29/11 @ 3:50 PM] 
 
#233-11 ALDERMEN CROSSLEY, YATES AND RICE requesting a discussion with the 

Massachusetts Department of Conservation & Recreation (DCR) regarding design 
and location of the recently created pedestrian access from Quinobequin Road to 
the revised DCR trail parallel to the Charles River, where pedestrians are 
concealed and unprotected from oncoming traffic, and further to consider 
redesign and/or relocation to make access points to the trail safe for both 
pedestrians and drivers.  [08/01/11 @ 4:18 PM] 

 
#156-11 ALD. YATES requesting a report from the Massachusetts Bay Transportation 

Authority on the physical condition of the bridge that carries the MBTA Green 
Line over Route 9 near Eliot Station.  [05/02/11 @ 10:51 PM] 

 
#137-11 ALD. DANBERG AND FULLER requesting possible changes to City Ordinance 

19-191, Parking Meter Fees, to require a minimum purchase at long-term parking 
meters in order to discourage short-term use.  [4/26/11 @ 9:52 AM] 

 HELD 6-0 (Ald. Freedman not voting) on 05/18/11 
 
#97-11 PARTNERS HEALTHCARE applying for a bus license to operate a fixed route 

shuttle service with stops in Newton.  [03/28/11 @ 2:19 PM] 
 
#85-11 ALD. CICCONE AND FULLER requesting a discussion of the financial impact 

of adding Police Department personnel on the overtime account.  [03/14/11 @ 
9:17 AM] 

 HELD 4-0 on 03/23/11 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY/TRANSPORTATION & FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#54-11(2) ALD. YATES, CICCONE, HARNEY, FREEDMAN AND SHAPIRO requesting 

that Chapter 19 MOTOR VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC of the Revised Ordinances 
be amended by reinstating the Community Parking Program in a manner that 
charges the participants for the full cost of the program.  [05/01/11 @ 10:05AM] 

 HELD 6-0 (Ald. Freedman not voting) on 05/18/11 
 

 
 



PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE AGENDA  
Wednesday, September 21, 2011 

PAGE 3 
 

REFERRED TO PS&T AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
#41-11 ALD. JOHNSON, LENNON AND DANBERG requesting discussion of the 

elimination, except during snow emergencies, of the overnight parking ban which 
is in effect from November 15 through April 15.  [01/18/11 @ 9:00 PM] 

 PUBLIC FACILITIES HELD 6-0 (Ald. Salvucci not voting) on 02/09/11 
 HELD 6-0 on 02/09/11 
 
#371-10 ALD. CICCONE on behalf of Annette Kaplan, 2 Washington Street, Newton 

Corner, requesting amendment to Section 19-309, Requirements as to vehicles 
generally, of the City of Newton Revised Ordinances to require taxi companies to 
display the company name, telephone number, and medallion number in all 
vehicles, visible from the back seat.  [12/13/10 @ 4:10 PM] 

 HELD 7-0 on 01/05/11   
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANS. AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#363-10 ALD. ALBRIGHT & DANBERG, proposing a trial of parking meter free 

Saturdays between Thanksgiving and New Year for the shopping areas to support 
shopping at local businesses in Newton.  [11/15/10 @ 6:30 PM] 

 HELD 5-0 (Ald. Yates and Swiston not voting) on 01/05/11 
 
#279-10 ALD. JOHNSON, ALBRIGHT & LINSKY, requesting the development of a 

comprehensive traffic and parking plan for the Newton North High School 
neighborhood with the following streets as its borders:  Commonwealth Avenue, 
Washington, Harvard and Valentine Streets.  This plan to be completed by 
November 30, 2010 will include a fix to short term (immediate needs) and longer 
tern needs to effectively manage the traffic circulation within the neighborhood, 
provide pedestrian and vehicular safety, and preserve quality of life for the 
neighborhood, school staff and faculty.  [10/06/10 @ 12:33 PM] 

 HELD 6-0 on 02/09/11 
 
#49-10 NEWTON BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN TASK FORCE seeking a discussion on a 

proposal to make changes to the City of Newton’s bicycle-related ordinances in 
order to better align them with State Law and to make it possible for Newton’s 
Safe Routes to School program to develop bike routes suitable for children.  
[02/09/10 @ 9:11 AM] 
HELD 4-0 (Ald. Fuller not voting) on 03/03/10 

 
#264-09 ALD. HESS-MAHAN proposing to amend Sections 19-166, 19-219 and 26-16 of 

the Revised Ordinances to allow certain two wheel vehicles, including motorized 
vehicles that must register as limited use vehicles pursuant to the MGL CH. 90 as 
amended by Chapter 523 of the Acts of 2008, to continue to park on sidewalks.  
[09/01/09 @ 11:40 AM] 
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#261-09 ALD. JOHNSON requesting a review of the City of Newton Ordinances Chapter 
24, Sections 26–34 Alarm System Regulations to more clearly express the fines 
and penalties to residential and commercial property owners for false alarms.  
[08/19/09 @ 9:53 AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PS&T COMMITTEE by TRAFFIC COUNCIL on 10/23/08 

#235-09 ALD. SANGIOLO, HARNEY & GENTILE on behalf of residents on  
TC2(2)-08       Wolcott Street requesting that the traffic control signal located at Wolcott and 

Lexington Streets be moved to a different location or removed altogether.   
 (Ward 4)  [3/28/08 @ 9:59 AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE on 05/04/09 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES & FINANCE COMMITTEES on 02/17/09 
#60-09 ALD. SANGIOLO, GENTILE AND HARNEY requesting the installation of 

traffic islands on CONCORD STREET to be funded with the Cabot, Cabot and 
Forbes Traffic Mitigation Fund for Lower Falls (Ward 4).  [02/03/09 @ 1:01 PM] 

 FINANCE NO ACTION NECESSARY 7-0 on 03/08/10  
 HELD 6-0 (Ald. Freedman not voting) on 04/06/11 
 
#21-08 ALD. LINSKY AND DANBERG requesting discussion with appropriate 

personnel from the Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) relative 
to ongoing service levels and conditions on mass transit and rail lines affecting 
Newton residents.  [01/04/08 @ 10:19 AM] 

 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      Allan Ciccone, Jr. Chairman 
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Onaly Kapasi, M.D., FAAOS, FAANOS (Hon) 
356 Parker St., Newton, MA 02459 

Phone: 617-965-5162 
arthroscopy@live.com 
www.Massortho.com 

 
Reference: TC30-10 
 
September 12, 2011 
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Please excuse transcription errors as this record is electronically transcribed using speech recognition technology 

 
Electronic Signature 

Danielle Delaney 
Committee Clerk 
Public Safety and Transportation Committee 
City of Newton, Massachusetts 02459 
 
Via Internet-communication:ddelaney@newtonma.gov 
 
Dear Ms. Delaney, 
 
I moved to 356 Parker Street in August 1976 and since that time continuously lived at the same address.  I am 
writing in support of Nancy Braudis as I believe in the legitimacy of her request for a pedestrian warning beacon 
at the crosswalk of Theodore road/Parker Street. 
 
Newton citizens who live on Parker Street and adjoining streets know and understand the importance of public 
safety especially for the neighborhood children walking to the three vicinity Newton public schools. Parker Street 
over the years has become a very busy thoroughfare for motor vehicles, heavy equipment trucks, utility trucks, 
eighteen wheelers and other vehicles plying between US Route 1 and US Route 9.  
 
I believe that Pedestrian safety can only be ensured and enhanced by installing proper crosswalks however it is 
just as important to restrict heavy-duty commercial vehicles on Parker Street(as it is on other neighborhood 
streets) and strictly monitor speeding vehicles as it has made living on Parker Street challenging and also risky. 
Just last Saturday it took me twelve minutes to cross from my sidewalk to the opposite sidewalk! 
 
I am a senior citizen therefore I do not have the speed and agility of a youngster whilst crossing across our street. 
 
With great respect for the mayor, council members and alderman I recommend that the public safety committee 
exercise diligence and rescind the denial of TC30-10 and also additionally discuss a proposal for limiting 
commercial traffic and an improved monitoring of speeding vehicles on Parker Street. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Onaly Kapasi, M.D., FAAOS, FAANOS (Hon) 
 
Cc to:   

#254-11



Board of Aldermen 
2010-2011                                                                                                      CITY OF NEWTON 
  
 

 
 

 
PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

MEETING NOTICE 
 

 
 Dear Resident: 
 

The Public Safety & Transportation Committee of the Board of Aldermen will be 
discussing the following item, which may be of interest to you, at its next meeting 
on Wednesday, September 21, 2011 at 7:45 pm in Room 202, Second Floor, City 
Hall.  The meeting is open to the public and if you would like further information 
on the item, you are encouraged to attend.   
 

           #254-11 NANCY BRAUDIS, 57 Theodore Road, filing on August 15, 2011 an   
                                    appeal from the decision of the Traffic Council on July 28, 2011 to deny  
  TC30-10 as follows: Requesting a pedestrian warning beacon with a  
  crosswalk at Theodore Road and Parker Street.  (Ward 8)   
            

    
This is not a public hearing, but written opinions will be accepted.  If you would 
like to offer an opinion in writing, please send to the following address:  Clerk of 
the Board, 1000 Commonwealth Avenue, Newton Centre, 02459 or e-mail to 
Danielle Delaney at ddelaney@newtonma.gov by September 14, 2011.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Danielle Delaney 
Committee Clerk 
Public Safety & Transportation Committee 

 
 
 
 

1000 Commonwealth Avenue ▪ Newton, MA  02459 
617-796-1210                             www.ci.newton.ma.us/aldermen 
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#254-11

Appeal of Traffic Council decision to 
deny TC30-10: request for a pedestrian 
warning beacon with a crosswalk at 
Theodore Rd. and Parker St.
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Newton DPW Crosswalk Policy

� Adopted by Board of Aldermen: 2007.
� Criteria for new crosswalks:

� 85th Percentile Speed < 40 mph.
� ≥ 20 pedestrians crossing per hour.
� > 3,000 vehicles per day on road.
� < 9,000 vehicles per day on road.

� If > 9,000 vpd, additional special treatments are required.

� > 300’ from existing crosswalks.
� Adequate Stopping Sight Distance required.

Parker St. Data

� Average Daily Traffic: 13,800 vpd.
� 1% Trucks.

� Speed Limit: 30 mph.
� Mean Speed: 33 mph.
� 85th Percentile Speed: 39 mph.
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1-Hour Pedestrian Counts
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December:
0 Adults

10 Students

May:
2 Adults

30 Students

December:
6 Adults

3 Students

May:
4 Adults

13 Students

December:
0 Adults

4 Students

May:
1 Adults

3 Students

September:
0 Adults

33 Students

September:
4 Adults

29 Students

September:
0 Adults

9 Students

Conclusions

� Parker St. volume exceeds maximum for the 
installation of simple crosswalk setup (paint & 
signage).
� FHWA study recommends against installing marked 

crosswalks alone on two lane roads with daily traffic 
volumes greater than 12,000 veh./day.

� Parker St. speeds at maximum for installation of 
any crosswalk.
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Typical Enhanced Crossings
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Danielle Delaney

From: Onaly Kapasi <arthroscopy@live.com>
To: <ddelaney@newtonma.gov>
Subject: TC30-10
Date sent: Mon, 12 Sep 2011 10:52:58 -0400

Dear Ms Delaney plwease find enclosed as an attachment my letter of support fo reconsideration of the
denial. I am always available for advice and comments.
Regards
OAK
Onaly A. Kapasi, MD, FAAOS, FAANOS(Hon)
www.massortho.com
icbones@ymail.com

Printed for Danielle Delaney, 12 Sep 2011, 10:56        Page 1 of 1
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